
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Request of The Empire  )  
District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty for  ) 
Authority to File Tariffs Increasing Rates  )    Case No. ER-2024-0261 
For Electric Service Provided to Customers  ) 
In its Missouri Service Area    ) 

 
NOTICE OF COMPLIANCE 

 
COMES NOW The Empire District Electric Company d/b/a Liberty (“Liberty” or the 

“Company”), and for its Notice of Compliance, Liberty respectfully states as follows to the 

Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”): 

1. With its Order Setting Additional Local Public Hearing, issued July 7, 2025, the 

Commission scheduled a second public hearing in Aurora and, among other things, directed 

Liberty to “provide a corrected physical (non-electronic) notice to its customers indicating all 

hearing dates as updated and otherwise as previously ordered” and “file a copy of the notice 

provided to customers as a result of this order within 10 days of notice being sent.” 

2. Additionally, the Order Setting Additional Local Public Hearing directed Liberty 

to provide notice via text message and/or email to customers signed up to receive electronic 

messages from Liberty. 

3. Attached as Exhibit A is the corrected notice that was mailed to all customers 

between July 11 and 16, 2025. Additionally, it was sent by email on July 15, 2025, to 94,280 

customer email addresses.  

4. Attached as Exhibit B is the notice as it currently appears on Liberty’s website, and 

a link to this corrected/updated notice was posted to Liberty’s Central Region Facebook page on 

July 18, 2025. 
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WHEREFORE, Liberty respectfully submits this Notice of Compliance. No action by the 

Commission is requested at this time. 

ATTORNEYS FOR THE EMPIRE DISTRICT 
ELECTRIC COMPANY d/b/a LIBERTY 

 
/s/ Diana C. Carter  
Diana C. Carter   MBE #50527 
Jermaine Grubbs   MBE #68970 
602 S. Joplin Ave. 
Joplin, Missouri 64801 
Joplin Office Phone: (417) 626-5976 
Cell Phone: (573) 289-1961 
E-Mails: Diana.Carter@LibertyUtilities.com 
Jermaine.Grubbs@LibertyUtilities.com 
 

 

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that the above document was filed in EFIS on this 22nd day of July, 2025, 
with notification of the same being sent to all counsel of record, and I further certify that the 
above document was sent by electronic transmission to all counsel of record. 

/s/ Diana C. Carter 

mailto:Diana.Carter@LibertyUtilities.com
mailto:Jermaine.Grubbs@LibertyUtilities.com
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